
 City Council Report 
 

Date: July 1, 2014 

To: City Council 

Through: Alex Deshuk, Manager of Technology and Innovation 

From: Edward Quedens, MPA, C.P.M., CPPO, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, MBA, CPPO, CPPB, CPSM, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of One New Vehicle for the Police Department (Funded by RICO, 
Racketeer Influenced Corrupt Organizations) (Citywide)  

 
Purpose and Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the purchase of one new vehicle as recommended.   
 
Police and Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase using the State of Arizona 
cooperative contract with Midway Chevrolet at $37,415.07. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This purchase will provide one vehicle for the Police Department.  This vehicle will not be 
part of the department’s regular fleet inventory and will give the Police Department the 
ability to reduce their lease fleet by one.   
 
The State contract was competitively bid, allows cooperative use and meets the City’s 
procurement requirements.  Using the cooperative contract provides volume based pricing 
beneficial to City.  For this single vehicle, it is unlikely that competitively bidding will 
produce better pricing or significant savings than through the cooperative contract.    
 
Alternatives 
 
Council may choose not to authorize the purchase and new bids will be obtained.   
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
The total amount of $37,415.07 is available in the Police operating budget through 
Racketeer Influenced Corrupt Organizations (RICO) funding.  Maintenance for the vehicles 
will be funded from RICO funds. 
  
Coordinated With 
 
Police and Purchasing 
 
PURCHASING INFORMATION 
Action:  Initial Award 
Contracting Agency:  State of Arizona  
Contracting Agency Contract Number:  ADSPO12-016669  
Mesa Contract Number:  2014278 
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 
Midway Chevrolet 

Phoenix, AZ 
 

Description 

Quantity One Vehicle  $34,543.00 
8.3% Sales Tax $2,867.07 
$5.00 Tire Tax $5.00 
Total $37,415.07 

 


